



## Commonwealth of Virginia Virginia Department of Education Superintendent's Memo #095-21

DATE: April 9, 2021

TO: Division Superintendents

FROM: James F. Lane, Ed.D., Superintendent of Public Instruction SUBJECT: House Bill 1090 Childhood Vaccine Requirements Update

To align with current Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices (ACIP) recommendations, the 2020 General Assembly passed House Bill 1090 which amends the minimum vaccination requirements for attendance at a public or private elementary, middle or secondary school, child care centers, nursery schools, family home day care, or developmental center.

This legislation becomes effective July 1, 2021, and amends the *Code of Virginia* § 32.1-46.A.4 to require:

- Two doses of properly spaced human papillomavirus (HPV) vaccine (for males and females). The first dose shall be administered before the child enters the seventh grade.
- Two or three properly spaced doses of rotavirus vaccine, depending on the manufacturer, for children up to eight months of age.
- Two properly spaced doses of hepatitis A vaccine (HAV). The first dose shall be administered at age 12 months or older.
- Two properly spaced doses of meningococcal conjugate vaccine (MenACWY). The first
  dose shall be administered prior to entry to the seventh grade. The second dose shall
  be administered prior to entry to the twelfth grade.

To assist schools with this effort, the Virginia Department of Health (VDH) has created a list of frequently asked questions to address any concerns parents or school staff may have. Please distribute this memo and Attachments A and B to parents of rising kindergarteners, seventh, and twelfth grade students.

## For more information

Questions should be directed to Marshall Vogt, Epidemiologist, Virginia Department of Health, at <a href="Marshall.Vogt@vdh.virginia.gov">Marshall.Vogt@vdh.virginia.gov</a>, or by telephone at (804) 864-8076, or Tracy White, School Health Specialist, Virginia Department of Education, at <a href="Tracy.White@doe.virginia.gov">Tracy.White@doe.virginia.gov</a>, or by telephone at (804) 786-8671.

## JFL/TW/rge

- A. Attachment: <u>Supplemental Guidance for School Required Vaccines FAQs for Parents</u> (English) (DOCX)
- B. Attachment: <u>Supplemental Guidance for School Required Vaccines FAQs for Parents</u> (Spanish) (DOCX)